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Office of the Attorney General

State of South Carolina
March 16, 1978

*1 Jack S. Mullins, Ph. D.

Director

Budget and Control Board, Personnel Division
1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Dr. Mullins:

You have asked advice as to whether policy statements or directives of the Budget and Control Board which are
applicable to state employees need to be promulgated according to the requirements of the Administrative Procedures
Act. As was stated in my letter to you of October 24, 1977, the term ‘regulation’ specifically excludes agency procedures
applicable only to agency personnel. This policy statement should be filed with the Legislative Council for informational
purposes and printed in the State Register, but as I read the law there is no requirement that they be subject to a public
hearing and approval by the General Assembly. If you have any further problems with this act please let me know.
Sincerely yours,

Richard D. Bybee
State Attorney
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